UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
COMMONWEALTH EDISON COMPANY

EYRON STATION, UNIT NOS. 1 AND 2
ERAIDWOOD STATION, UNIT NOS. 1 AND 2
ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT AND FINDING OF
NO_SIGNIFICANT IMPACT

The U. S. Nuclear Kegulatory Commission (the Commission) is considering
issyance of an amendment to Facility Operating License Nos. NPF-37 and NPF-66,
issued to Commonwealth Edison Company (CECo, the licensee), for operaticn of
the Byron Station, Unit Nos. 1 and 2, located in Ogle County, I1linois, and
Facility Operating License Nos. NPF-72 and NPF-77, issued to the licensee, for
operation of the Braidwood Station, Unit Nos. 1 and 2, located in Wil} County,
11)inois.

ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT

The proposed amendment would allow the discontinuance of performing the
venting surveillance required by Technical Specification (TS) 4.5.2 for
Emergency Core Cooling System (ECCS) piping inside containment. 7S 4.5.2
currently states, in part, that each ECCS subsystem shall be demonstrated
operable, at least once per 3l days, by verifying that the ECCS piping is full
of water by venting the ECCS pump casings and accessible discharge piping high
points.

The proposed action is in accordance with the licensee's request dated
March 17, 1989, as supplemented by letters dated August 25, 1989, March 12,
1990, and June 10, 1991.
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allow an increase in the amounts, of effluents that may be released offsite.
Nor would they result in an increase in individual or cumulative occupational
radiation exposure. Accordingly, the Commission concludes that this proposed
action would result in no significant radiological environmental impact.

With regard to potential nonradiological impacts, the proposed cnange to
the TS involves a modification to the existing surveillance requirements for
venting of ECCS discharge piping. It does not affect nonradiological plant
effluents and has no other environmental impact. Therefore, the Commission
concludes that there are no significant nonradiological environmental impacts
associated with the proposed amendment.

Alternative to the Proposed Action

Since the Commission concluded that there are no significant
environmental effects that would result from the proposed action, any
alternatives with equal or greater environmental impacts need not be
evaluated.

The principal alternative would be to deny the requested amendment.
This would not reduce environmental impacts of plant operation and would
result in reduced ovperational flexibility.

Alternative Use of Resources

This action does not involve the use of any resources not previously
considered in the Final Environmental Statements for Byron Station, Unit Nos.
1 and 2, dated April 1982, and for Braidwood Station, Unit Nos. 1 and 2, dated
June 1984.

Agencies and Persons Consulted
The NRC staff reviewed the licensee's request and did not consult other

agencies or parsons.






